
Centerville Community Reinvestment Area Housing Council  
Meeting Minutes of February 16, 2017 

 
 The City of Centerville Community Reinvestment Area Housing Council (CRAHC) met 
on Thursday, February 16, 2017, at 5:00pm in the Council Chambers of the Centerville 
Municipal Building.  The meeting was opened by the chair, Mr. Gallagher.  CRAHC members 
and City Staff in attendance were as follows: 
 
CRAHC Members: 
 James Gallagher 
 Robert Kenley 
 James Briggs 
 Tim Myers  
 
City Staff: 
 Nathan Cahall, Economic Development Administrator 
 
Absences: 
 Jon Hazelton 
 Joy Brush 
 Don Stewart 
  
Mr. Cahall took roll call.  All members but Mr. Hazelton, Ms. Brush, and Mr. Stewart were 
present.  The next item of business dealt with by the CRAHC was the approval of the minutes for 
the meeting held on February 18, 2016.  Mr. Briggs moved to approve the minutes as submitted.  
Mr. Myers seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously approved by the CRAHC by 
voice vote. 
 
Mr. Cahall then addressed the CRAHC.  Mr. Cahall provided the CRAHC with an annual review 
of the properties within the City that have a CRA property tax abatement pursuant to the Ohio 
Revised Code.  Three new properties were added in 2016 to the CRA abatement list.           
 
With no other business to discuss, Mr. Gallagher adjourned the meeting at approximately 5:53 
pm.  
 
 
Approved:  _____________________________ 
  CRA Housing Council Chair   


